
 

Road Map for the Alliance on Climate-Smart Agriculture 
 
The third global conference on Agriculture, Food and Nutrition Security and Climate Change held in 
Johannesburg emphasised the need for the adoption of better ways of agricultural production and 
farming to ensure food and nutrition security for the world’s increasing population.   
 
However, most importantly, the Conference marked the transition to the development of an 
Alliance on Climate-Smart Agriculture (CSA) which requires farming practices that are 
environmentally friendly. 
“The objective is to formally launch the CSA Alliance during the UN General’s Leaders’ Summit on 
the 23rd September 2014 in New York,” says Dr Shadrack Moephuli, CEO of Agricultural Research 
Council. 
The CSA Alliance is the culmination of three interrelated processes namely the building of the 
partnerships which are planning to be development with five regional consultative meetings before 
and after FAO regional meetings scheduled from February-May 2014. 
 
The proceedings of the CSA Alliance will be guided by a charter of which the initial draft of the 
indicated elements will be prepared with the support of the interim secretariat as input to the five 
regional consultative meetings involving all stakeholders. 
 
Development of work programme, identification of prioritise and early action to be developed 
through action group meetings which will be held virtually and face to face. 
“Today we established three action groups namely investment, knowledge and enabling the 
environment to develop a work programmes which identify priorities and early action in support of 
the CSA Alliance,” says Dr Moephuli.  
 
The objectives of the Alliance is to accelerate the development and implementation across a range 
variety of agricultural systems and scales.  
The Alliance is based on the following three pillars - Being sustainability of agricultural productivity; 
Adapting and building resilience to climate change; and Mitigating greenhouse gas emissions. 
“The Alliance is intended to be open, inclusive and voluntary. We will also build on existing and 
ongoing work whilst focusing on concrete actions on the ground and not forgetting to promote 
collaboration, knowledge and information sharing,” concludes Dr Shadrack Moephuli. 



 

 
http://afcconference.agric.za 

 
Ends 

 

For more information please contact Bridget von Holdt on 082 610 0650 or Mbali Msimango 

072 562 2980, mbali@ghcm.co.za / bridget@ghcm.co.za  
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